

# Users Newsletter 🖔 Winter 2003

#### Welcome to Christmas 2003 at the Village Hall

The Village Hall hopes to be the focus of a fun packed festive season for all in St Cyrus. This December there are lots of seasonal events taking place, including the Play-group Christmas Fun Fair this Saturday afternoon from 2pm and the Youth Club Christmas Concert on Friday 12th Dec at 7:30pm, with mulled wine and mince pies. We hope everyone will come and have some fun at the Village Christmas Fair from 10 til 2 on Saturday 6<sup>th</sup> December. See below for more details for these events. We look forward to all lending their support! Thanks to all contributors to this issue.

Wishing you a merry Christmas and a happy new year.

Elizabeth Tuck, Chairperson

# St Cyrus Pre-School Play-group CHRISTMAS FUN FAIR

Saturday 29 November 14:00-16:00 Village Hall

Bouncy Castle Santa Face painting Raffle

Bottle stall Games

DANANAAAAAAA BVILLAGE HALL

#### Village Christmas Fair

Browse at the craft stalls, try your hand at some games, visit of Santa in his grotto and even sip of some warm winter soup for of lunch!

From 10 til 2 on Saturday 6<sup>th</sup>
December.

### Youth Club Christmas Concert

Friday 12<sup>th</sup> December 7:30pm

A great night for all the family, with carols and other songs to get you in the festive mood! Entry fee to Youth Club finances. Tickets available from the committee; £2 adults, £1 kids.

Tea & coffee, mulled wine and mince pies will be for sale at the kitchen.

#### Flower Show Update

The St. Cyrus Flower Show was a very successful event this year. There were new names as prize winners and entries in all classes were up in numbers. It was very encouraging to have more entries for the Jonwen Junior Cup. Can we have even more next year?

## Youth

## Club

We meet on Friday nights during term times. Junior Club (P5-7) is from 6.30 - 8.15pm with Seniors (S1-3) from 8.30 -10.00 pm.

The 2004 session begins on Friday 16th January.

All local children are welcome, new children can come along as guests before joining. In-house sports/leisure activities and occasional trips provided. Terrific value at £1 per night with a £5 annual membership fee!

\*

Contact Ian Tuck 850645.

#### ⇔ ⇔ OAP Club

\$

B

S

公

公

Meets on the second Monday of the month at 7:30pm.

You do not have to be an OAP to join us. All are welcome.

For more information please contact Mrs H. Walker 850417

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

## St Cyrus Pre-School Play-group

We are currently running the following sessions:

Rising 3's Mondays from 9:30-10:30 for children 2-3 years

Playgroup Tuesdays 9:30-12:00 for children 3 years and over

Wednesdays 9:30-12:00 " " " " " " " " Thursdays 9:30-12:00 " " " " " " "

#### 

# Scottish Country Dance Group

This friendly class meets on Monday evenings from 19:30 to 21:00 between September and the end of May. New members are welcome, but as a great number of the group are experienced dancers some previous experience is necessary. It is not a beginner's class.

Several social events are held throughout the season and we have an open dance in April. If anyone is interested in joining, please contact Joan Davidson, telephone no. 850367

Women's Rural Institute

The W.R.I. season has begun with a varied programme. New members and visitors are welcome. We hope something from the programme appeals to you.

Coming up...

01 December Christmas at Tesco

Tea Dances

Tea dances are held in the Village Hall on Fridays 14:00-16:00.

For more information please contact Nan Mills 850314

- Indoor Bowling Club
- Why not come along and try your hand
- at indoor bowling? We meet every Tues-
- day and Thursday, 7 9pm.

.....WHIST

We meet in the Village Hall on Wednesdays 19:00 -21:00. New members are welcome.

**代景民東京東京東京東京東京東京東京東京東京** 

The new whist session starts 7pm on January 14th, 2004.

For more information please contact Mrs H. Walker 850417

# Friendship Club

The Club meets on Wednesday mornings at 10am in the Small Hall, with entry by the side door. We start with a coffee and a chat, followed by a quiz and games such as scrabble and dominoes. Lunch is served at 12:00 and costs £2.50.

You do not have to be a member to come. There is no charge other than for lunch, though some members make a small donation. If you want lunch you must let us know by 10:30am. For more information phone John Gavin; 850288.

#### Free

Everyone is welcome for this simple service of worship and teaching of the Christian faith (about 60 people from the area attended at least one of our services/supper evenings in the first year). At the moment, we are studying the "parables" of Jesus (everyday stories with spiritual meaning). Starting January, we will be holding a "Christianity Explored" course, with meal.

Services – First Sunday of each month –

7 December, (January cancelled due to hall floor renovation),

1 February, 7 March (all 3:30pm)

Christianity—See local notice boards Explored

Contact - D Gillies, 850607

Online - http://www.stpeters-dundee.org.uk/

audio onlinesermons.htm (David Robertson, Dundee)

#### 

sermons

The long awaited renovation of the Hall floor will take place between 19<sup>th</sup> December until we open again 12<sup>th</sup> January, hence the large hall will not be available during this period.

Want to advertise your regular Hall activities?

Just hand the text of your advertisement to a committee member, or put it on a floppy! Required by the end of February.

It will then be included with the next quarterly newsletter.